

From: kraffle@apexgeoscience.com
To: [Don Carr](#)
Cc: [Phyllis Beaulieu](mailto:Phyllis.Beaulieu@weststarresources.com); info@weststarresources.com
Subject: Re: 2BE-BPC---- Preliminary Technical Review
Date: Friday, September 11, 2009 1:07:34 PM

Hi Don,

At this time we have no plans to visit the Property during 2009. The actual site of the camp will be chosen at the start of the 2010 field season.

We would like to go ahead with the permit process under the assumption a camp site within the Property, that is acceptable to the permitting agencies, will be chosen during the 2010 season.

At this point, without a site inspection we will not be able to provide actual coordinates

Regards,
Kris

Sent on the TELUS Mobility network with BlackBerry

From: "Don Carr"
Date: Fri, 11 Sep 2009 10:47:25 -0600
To: <kraffle@apexgeoscience.com>
Subject: 2BE-BPC---- Preliminary Technical Review

Good Day Kris,

As the tech reviewing your application, I apologize for the delay in reviewing your file as I have been on annual leave for the past few weeks. In the new application for the Bache Peninsula Coal Project, it was stated that a camp location will be determined during the 2009 field program. Given the current date and minimum timelines of at least 30 days for public notification and then a final technical review/Board decision it is fairly safe to say that a Licence cannot be issued until mid October.

My question is, has a camp location been selected for remainder of the project? If so and the 2009 field season will not last beyond mid October, I am recommending that the GPS locations for the camp and the camp water source be provided to the NWB prior to going out for a 30 day review.

Also, if possible the Abandonment and Restoration Plan should be updated to make it specific to the expected camp. The Spill Contingency Plan should also include a camp site map showing structures and fuel caches in relation to local water bodies and replace the NU Spill Report form with the updated NT/NU Spill Report form (available on the FTP site).

However, if Weststar Resources Corp. has not chosen a camp location at this point and would like a licence in place asap, please advice and we can get the file out for a public comment period. Please note that the NWB would still require an NPC Conformity Determination and a NIRB

Screening Decision Prior to issuing a Licence. An amendment could then be applied for at a later date once all required information is available to allow for a camp.

Should you have any questions, I am available by return email or 867-360-6338 ext. 30.

Thanks,

Don

Don Carr
Technical Advisor
Nunavut Water Board

(P) 867-360-6338 ext. 30
(F) 867-360-6369
dcarr@nunavutwaterboard.org